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Edwin E. González Montalvo, PhD, PE
Executive Director PRHTA

The Highways and Transportation Authority (ACT) informs the general public that it proposes 
to adopt the Fourth Amendment to Regulation 01-003, “RULES FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF 
RATES, USE AND ENJOYMENT OF THE URBAN TRAIN TRANSPORTATION SERVICE”, with the 
purpose to establish the necessary standards and criteria to achieve the greatest acceptance 
and optimal functioning of the Urban Train. These criteria include those essential to maintain 
order and promote a pleasant environment that ensures a pleasant trip for system users. 
Making it more inclusive and open to the use of bicycles and micro mobility.

InIn addition, Article IX, entitled Animals, Luggage, Bicycles or Other Articles, is amended in its 
subsection D regarding the transportation of bicycles on the Urban Train. This Regulation is 
adopted pursuant to the provisions of Law Number 74 of June 23, 1965, as amended, known 
as the “Puerto Rico Highways and Transportation Authority Law” and Law No. 38-2017, as 
amended, known as the “Uniform Administrative Procedure Act of the Government of Puerto 
Rico.” 

CitizensCitizens interested in reviewing and commenting on the Regulation may request a copy at the 
Organization and Methods Office of the Administration Area, 7th Floor, located at the Roberto 
Sánchez Vilella Government Center, Stop 22, Santurce, Puerto Rico, during business hours, 
prior to payment of the corresponding photocopy rights or at no cost by accessing our website: 
http: www.dtop.pr.gov.

TheThe PRHTA will provide a period of thirty (30) days, starting from the date of publication of this 
Notice to receive written comments from the public or to request in writing an oral hearing on 
the proposed action with the grounds that, in the opinion of the applicant make necessary the 
granting of said hearing to present their comments verbally.  Said comments shall be delivered 
to the Organization and Methods Office, Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 4:00pm, 
except holidays.  Also, it could be mailed to the PO Box 42007, San Juan, PR 00940-2007 or 
through the following email: avalle@dtop.pr.gov. 

YourYour comments are very important, therefore, they will be thoroughly evaluated and, if considered 
appropriate, they will be included in the final document. 
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